"MCGILL UNIVERSITY
‘PRINCIPAL AND VICE-CHANCELLOR

L. W. DOUGLAS

Oetober 3, 1938

My dear President,

in reply %o yours of the 28th Sepiember, may I say
that I referred the suggestion from Mr. Stenley F. Wright -
that Chinese siudents should be brought to Cenadian universities -
to the Canadian Universities Uonfersnce, through its secresary,
Dr. W.A.Macintosh, at Gueens University. My feeling was that
there were important, even serious, matters bound up in the
suggestion and that I did mot want %0 be in the position of
sponsoring the plan until I knew the mind of the other

Presidents of Capadian Universities. Like so many other

good suggestions, the idea in the abstract is excellent, bul

when it comes to its practical exscution there are difficulties.

Yours sincerely,
Dr. %, 4. R. Kerr, President

University of Alberta
Bamonton, Alberta.




